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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 27, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharonda Williams, Commissioner Daniels, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Barbara Waiters, Commissioner Sharon Wegner and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
COMMISSIONER ABSENT: Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere
INVOCATION:
Deslie Isidore gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
AUGUST 23, 2016
Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to approve the minutes of August 23, 2016.  Verbal Motion 16-045 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:
TMG PRESENTATION:

Chairwoman Williams reported that Section 7 and Section 9 of the RTA’s bylaws states that in addition to the Executive Committee the following committees shall be Standing Committees: Finance and Budget Committee and Operations and Administration Committees.

Chairwoman Williams reported that Dr. Mumphrey was part of the Management Oversight Committee and that has been dissolved.

Dr. Mumphrey, TMG Consulting, reported that he was a Professional Engineering Firm that proved Engineering, Management, and Financial Consulting Services to State, Parish and Municipal Government for over 30 years. 


Dr. Mumphrey, TMG Consulting, reported that TMG Consulting was engaged by RTA in 2009 during the procurement process for Transit Management Services.


Dr. Mumphrey reported that three proposals were submitted and the Board selected Veolia, now known as Transdev, and TMG assisted with the 3-month interim agreement and the amendment which led to the delegated management agreement.

Dr. Mumphrey reported that the Management Oversight Committee consisted of one board member chosen by the board, the RTA General Counsel, the RTA Board Secretary and a technical consultant.


Dr. Mumphrey reported that the role of the committee was to provide recommendations and advice to the Board on issues that would come before it for its consideration and approval and the role of the consultant was to provide technical analyses of issues which would eventually go to the full Board for approval.

Dr. Mumphrey reported that TMG reviewed public bids, RFQs, & proposals for content, clarity, completeness, conformance with law & regulations and provided independent fee estimates for engineering & architectural services procured through non-bid, qualifications-based selection process and also analyzed reasonableness of scope & fee for construction project change orders and contract amendments. TMG drafted the prototype of the RTA procurement manual and forms of agreement for engineer/architect contracts. 
Dr. Mumphrey reported that TMG regularly performed analyses of numerous aspects of the RTA including: Financial Health of Agency Fare Structure Approaches to Revenue Generation.
Dr. Mumphrey reported that TMG has on a monthly basis, drafted a Capital Improvement Program Status report tracking Outstanding Technical Issues,-Change Orders/Contract Amendments,-Progress of Ongoing RTA Construction Projects and Progress of Potential Construction Projects.
Dr. Mumphrey reported that TMG organized the speakers and the agenda for the 2014 Board retreat. TMG organized the 2013 “peer review” of RTA policies & operations by American Public Transportation Association (APTA). The peer review resulted in some of the terms included in the amended agreement with Transdev, such as inclusion of performance standards.
Dr. Mumphrey reported that TMG tracked the appropriateness of sales and hotel/motel tax remittances from the City to the RTA, analyzed this “split” of hotel/motel taxes among the RTA, the N.O. Tourism Marketing Corporation, and the N.O. Convention Center, provided the prototype long-term capital improvements program that Transdev adopted as the model for its RTA program and drafted the performance standards included in the amended Transdev agreement and organized the agenda for meetings with Transdev corporate management and the Management Oversight Committee.
Dr. Mumphrey reported that TMG provided presentations to Board members and to the Mayor’s Office on issues such as Social Equity, Fare Analysis, the Transdev Contract Issues, and Revenue Generation.

Dr. Mumphrey reported that the TMG Quantitative measures for the social equity analysis included: Income Level, Racial Concentration, Existing Ridership Level, Existing Service Delivery Level and Existing Level of Education.

Dr. Mumphrey reported that the TMG proposed service enhancements were analyzed against these measures before the $4.4M implementation was recommended to the Management Oversight Committee. 
Dr. Mumphrey showed the Disadvantaged and Segregated route maps and the chart for Transdev proposed Service Improvements Descriptions.
Dr. Mumphrey reported that TMG responded to requests for information including: U.S. Gov. Accountability Office, ENO Center for Transportation, The Transit Center and RIDE New Orleans.
Dr. Mumphrey reported that TMG assisted in drafting the Agency’s “Katrina Recovery” document, entitled “Rebuilding for Tomorrow.”
Dr. Mumphrey reported that TMG Consulting responded to the director of the Management Oversight Committee, RTA General Counsel, RTA Board Secretary and occasionally Transdev.
Dr. Mumphrey stated that he was very happy to provide the Board with further information on its services as needed and looked forward to being of assistance to the RTA in the future.

Chairwoman Williams stated that the Operations and Administration Committee would be chaired by Commissioner Wegner and the members would be Commissioner Gardere, Commissioner Roth and Commissioner Tillery and TMG would interface with the Operations Administration Committee on an ongoing basis since the Management Oversight Committee had been dissolved and Commissioner Wegner would decide if any additional services were needed on an ongoing basis.  
JOB POSTING AUTHORIZATION – EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR


Chairwoman Williams reported that on April, 2015 the Board voted to issue an RFP to hire a firm to solicit for an Executive Director and that proposal was never issued but consistent with the enabling legislation and the bylaws of the RTA, the RTA would hire an Executive Director. A job description was circulated to all the commissioners and the Board of Commissioners wanted to advertise the job and wanted the job to be advertised for six weeks until November 11, 2016 and the job would be advertised in local newspapers and national transit magazines.

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to advertise for the Executive Director Position.  Verbal Motion 16-046 was approved unanimously.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
REQUEST FOR ATTORNEY GENERAL’S OPINON

Sundiata Haley reported that he needed authorization from the Board to get an opinion from the Attorney General relative to the Board of Commissioners Committee Meetings to determine if those committee meetings would be subject to the Open Meetings Law.
Deslie Isidore read the resolution into the record.

Chairwoman Williams reported that there was discussion among the Commissioners regarding if the committee meetings should be public meetings.
Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to submit a request for an opinion to the Attorney General’s Office regarding the Open Meetings Law for the Board of Commissioners Committee Meetings.  Resolution No. 16- 052 was adopted.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:

Commissioner Wegner reported that the Jefferson Parish Council and the New Orleans City Council passed resolutions requesting the implementation of the Day Ride Pass for the passengers that ride Jefferson Parish and Orleans Parish transit.

Commissioner Daniels thanked Commissioner Wegner for getting this regional act approved.


Chairwoman Williams reported that she and Justin Augustine have a meeting scheduled with Jefferson Parish to get the Day Ride Pass moving.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:
Justin Augustine reported that FTA was in New Orleans to review the Rampart Streetcar Line and he reminded the Board that this project was not a federally funded project.
Justin Augustine reported that they were also in New Orleans to discuss the Ferry Project which is a federally funded project with two different federal grants, one is a FTA Grant and the other is a Tiger Grant, and hopefully the RTA could combine both grants and these two grants would be called a “Super Grant” and by having officials from Washington and the Regional office here the RTA could discuss the possibility of combining the two grants.

Justin Augustine reported that he wanted to combine the two grants and write an article in Passenger Transport reporting that the RTA found a different way to do things. 
Justin Augustine reported that the RTA has requested permission to cross the railroad tracks at Press Street and the RTA has had no luck with the railroad.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA needs to fight the fight with the railroad he said that the railroad should not be the reason why the RTA could not continue its expansion of the rail project.
Justin Augustine stated that Commissioner Roth’s suggestion to partner with Ride NOLA was excellent and Ride NOLA should join in with RTA’s campaign to fight the railroad.

Justin Augustine reported that the fight with the railroad was not an easy fight and he said that the railroad has opposed the RTA crossing the tracks yet there were all types of vehicles that cross that track every day.

Justin Augustine reported that legal counsel should begin the fight with the railroad.

Justin Augustine reported that there were Federal Funding Programs available to expand the streetcar.

Justin Augustine reported that the APTA Annual was held in Los Angeles and he and the Chairwoman attended the conference and attended various sessions that were important to the RTA. 

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA had been very aggressive in the last 7 years and was light years ahead of other transit properties and he thanked the Board for approving $340 Million for Capital Improvements.  

Justin Augustine reported that Safety Awareness day was attended by staff including operators, mechanics and administrative staff.
Justin Augustine reported that the day started with an opening session in which the executive team addressed those in attendance and presented employees having 30 years of service with a Certificate and Gift Card.
Justin Augustine reported that the Drive Team, which is comprised of operators from Rail, Fixed Route, Paratransit and Mechanics, was on hand to assist the safety team with the event.
Justin Augustine reported that attendees were educated during seminars which focused on topics such as Distracted Driving, Pedestrian Awareness and Emergency Procedures.
Justin Augustine reported that the Ribbon Cutting for the Rampart Streetcar Line was going to take place on Monday, October 3, 2016 at 2:00 p.m. at Louis Armstrong Park and on October 8, 2016 a huge celebration for the riding public would be held at Louis Armstrong Park.

Justin Augustine stated that he wanted to thank all the vendors along the corridor for being patient with the RTA while construction of the Rampart Streetcar was taking place and he apologized for any inconvenience the vendors experienced during construction.  

Justin Augustine reported that he attended the Governor’s Task Force for Investments and there was a Million Dollar back log on construction which included important transportation issues; there were discussions on how to pay for these issues and everyone agreed that a gasoline tax should be added to help move these projects forward. 

Kevin Lawson introduced himself to the new Board Members and he stated that the Federal Government has a mandate that when a State has a fixed rail guideway, someone is needed at the State level to enforce the federal regulations on that rail transit agency.

Kevin Lawson reported that FTA has new MAP 21mandates and he was working closely with the RTA to make sure that the RTA implemented all the new regulations.
Kevin Lawson reported that he works very closely with the RTA and he rides streetcars unannounced.
Kevin Lawson reported that he would be happy to address any of the Commissioners questions and concerns.

Justin Augustine reported that if the State felt it necessary, they could shut down the rail line and RTA/Transdev has a great working relationship with the State and Kevin Lawson.

TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:


Mark Major presented the Ferry Report in accordance with the State Fiscal Year, July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017.

Mark Major stated that on June 21, 2016, the RTA received authority from FTA to move the Ferry Design from 30% to 60%.


Mark Major stated that the extended ferry hours would be through December 31, 2016.

Mark Major reported that the total expenses for the month of August were $1,232,104.09 and, less fare collected of $155,819.37, resulted in a net billing for the month of $1,076,284.72

Mark Major reported that the RTA had to pay quarterly insurance and some repairs needed to be done on the barges at Canal and in Chalmette.

Mark Major reported that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of August was $4,872,736.99, less the net billing of $1,076,284.72, and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $24,352.38; RTA Ferry Grant Revenues were $144,080.00 and, less RTA Grant Expenses, were $180,100.00 which gives an August 2016 balance of $3,736.079.89 of State subsidy for ferry operations. 

Mark Major reported that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry, the total number of passengers was 34,579 and there were 93 Scooters for a total of 34,672 passengers and, on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry, there were 457 pedestrians and 27,961 vehicles for a total of 28,418 passengers.

Justin Augustine reported that he spoke to the Secretary of Transportation in terms of subsidy that the RTA was asking for and the State has committed to a portion of the funds and that controls the RTA’s ability to provide ferry service.

Justin Augustine reported that the Gretna Fest takes place every year and staff was not sure if the Gretna Fest was taking place this year and, if it is, the RTA was fully committed to providing extra service.


Commissioner Wegner stated that the Gretna Fest was scheduled for the weekend of October 7, 8 and 9.

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT

N. RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT CANAL STREET TO ELYSIAN FIELDS AVENUE 

Martin Pospisil reported that the streetcar testing was finished two weeks ago and training of the Operators started on September 15, 2016 and should be finished by Thursday and it will go into revenue service on October 2, 2016. 

Martin Pospisil reported that the contractors will work on the punch list items through October.


Martin Pospisil showed the Board pictures of the completed Rampart Streetcar Line.


Commissioner Roth stated that the Rampart Streetcar Line looked great.

Commissioner Wegner stated that the Rampart Street Line looks awesome and the lighting was great and it makes a great difference along the corridor.


Commissioner Waiters stated that it was going to lead the economic development in that corridor.

STATE OF GOOD REPAIR CARROLLTON:
Fred Basha reported that some of the columns have been repaired and five more columns still needed to be repaired.

Fred Basha reported that the underground piping in the bathrooms was complete.
Fred Basha reported that the contractors were doing the preparation for the flooring and the preparation was a long lead item.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA and San Francisco made a swap with a streetcar and cable car but the width of the RTA’s tracks did not match the cable car so the cable car was never put into service and has been in storage and staff needed to move the cable car for the repairs that were taking place at the facility and the cable was in disrepair and the RTA needed to find somewhere to store the cable care while the renovations were taking place. 

STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:

No Report.
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Operating Revenue Line Item for the month was $7.4 Million and the Operating Expenses Line Item was $7.8 Million which resulted in an approximately $400,000 negative in Operating Revenue where the Expenses exceeded the revenue for the month.

Ronald Baptiste reported that staff was continuing to explore the challenges regarding Passenger Revenue.  


Ronald Baptiste reported that the General Sales Tax Line Item was holding as budgeted and the Hotel/Motel Tax Line Item year to date exceeded projections and, year to date, the Revenue side was $1.4 Million under budget and the Operating Expenses were $2.1 Million under budget and year to date, revenue to expenses was $781,000 to the good.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line Item was $214,000 year to date and the $2.4 Million spending level was $1.3 Million under budget.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the cost was less based on the efforts of the TPA and through the earlier decision that was made not to accrue the Pension Cost.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Government Operating Assistance Line Item was $1.2 Million which was $150,000 more than budgeted and year to date was $9.6 Million which was greater than budgeted.

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding Government Non-Operating Revenue Line Item, staff had concluded with the Rampart Project and the Carrollton Facility was moving along and the Board approved the Canal Terminal Project and those expenses for the Canal Project would not take place until next year.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Debt Services Line Item represented Principal and Interest on the RTA’s structured debt and it is slightly below budget and the interest expenses were not as great as anticipated and the principal on long term debt was equal to what was budgeted.

Ronald Baptiste reported that revenue was below what was budgeted and the expenses were much less than what was budgeted and the company was in a solid position for the month of August.  

PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:
Deslie Isidore stated that all the items presented had been verified by TMG and the Procurement Procedures were in order and the pricing was reasonable. 
AUTHORIZATION TO SOLICIT:

1 HEAVY DUTY TANDEM DUMP TRUCK AND 1 HEAVY DUTY CARGO TOOL TRAILER WITH BATHROOM
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for 1 Heavy Duty Tandem Dump Truck and 1 Heavy Duty Cargo Tool Trailer with Bathroom
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to approve the solicitation of 1 Heavy Duty Tandem Dump Truck and 1 Heavy Duty Cargo Tool Trailer with Bathroom.  Motion 16-047 was approved unanimously.
OVERHAUL FOUR (4) CANAL/RIVERFRONT STREETCAR DIFFERENTIALS
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit Overhaul Four (4) Canal/Riverfront Streetcar Differentials.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the solicitation of the Overhaul Four (4) Canal/Riverfront Streetcar Differentials.  Verbal Motion 16-048 was approved unanimously.

TO AWARD:

PROFFESSIONAL SERVICES TO PREPARE A BEFORE AND AFTER STUDY REPORT FOR THE LOYOLA/UPT STREETCAR LINE.

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Professional Services to prepare A Before and After Study Report for the Loyola/UPT Streetcar Line.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine reported that according to the FTA Rules and Guidelines, when a rail line is installed a study needs to take place to determine the impact on the corridor and the environment and, once the project is in place for two years, an after study was required.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize a contract to Dikita Enterprises, Inc.   Resolution No. 16-053 was adopted.

AUTOMATIC VEHICLE LOCATION/COMPUTER AIDED DISPATCHING SYSTEM (CAD/AVL)
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Automatic Vehicle Location/Computer Aided Dispatching System (CAD/AVL).

In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine reported that this would allow the buses to be tracked on the streets.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize a contract to Clever Devices Ltd.   Resolution No. 16-054 was adopted.

REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION – STRATEGIC TRANSIT PLAN (STP)
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Regional Planning Commission – Strategic Transit Plan (STP).


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize a contract to Nelson/Nygaard Consulting Associates, Inc.   Resolution No. 16-055 was adopted.

TO AMEND:

GENERAL CONTRACTOR – RAMPART STREET STREETCAR/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE – ARCHER WESTERN CONSTRUCTION


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend the contract for General Contractor – Rampart Street Streetcar/St. Claude Avenue – Archer Western Construction.

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize a contract amendment to Archer Western Construction  Resolution No. 16-056 was adopted.
CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT PLUS SERVICES – PARSONS BRINCKERHOFF

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend the contract for Construction Management Plus Services – Parsons Brinckerhoff.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize a contract amendment to Parsons Brinckerhoff.  Resolution No. 16-057 was adopted.
THE STATE OF GOOD REPAIR – CARROLLTON BARN PROJECT MANAGER/CONSTRUCTION MANAGER – LANDIS CONSTRUCTION

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend the contract for The Sate of Good Repair – Carrollton Barn Project Manager/Construction Manager – Landis Construction. 


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine reported that this was an unusual case and historically it does not take this amount of time to resolve a contract issue.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize a contract amendment to Landis Construction Co., LLC. Resolution No. 16-058 was adopted.
UNLEADED GASOLINE DISPENSING SERVICE 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend the contract for Unleaded Gasoline Dispensing Service. 

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to authorize a contract amendment to Fuel Trac, Inc.  Resolution No. 16-059 was adopted.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders. 
OPERATIONS REPORT
Brendan Matthews reported that chargeable accidents per 100,000 Miles for August for buses was 2.59, rail was 4.03 and paratransit was 0.
Brendan Matthews reported that boardings per hour for the month of August were bus 23.11, rail 39.08 and paratransit 1.94.
Brendan Matthews reported that the Rideline received 165 complaints, 96 complaints were validated and there were 0 commendations.
Brendan Matthews reported that the Average Time on Hold was 2 minutes and 49 seconds; Time to Close a Complaint averaged 1.07 days for 208 complaints and Abandoned Calls were 14.37%.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Brendan Matthews reported that the system counts the length of time a person stays on hold and when the caller abandoned the call.

In response to Chairwoman Williams, Brendan Matthews stated that there was a standard industry time and what’s specified in Transdev’s Contract with the RTA was the standard and staff needed to adhere to those times.
Brendan Matthews showed the commissioners a heat map of the complaints for fixed route, streetcars, and paratransit.

Brendan Matthews reported that 64% of all lines experienced detours or service interruptions, there were 13 service disruptions, including 3 short-term and 9 long-term detours affecting service in August. 

In response to Commissioner Daniels, Brendan Matthews stated that staff works very closely with the Department of Public Works and Sewerage and Water Board to plan for detours effectively.

Justin Augustine reported that the Marketing Department used social media to inform the public of the detours and what affect they would have on the bus service for that day.

Commissioner Daniels stated that staff needed to be very creative in the ways that the RTA informed the riding public regarding the detours and schedule changes to the bus system.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA would come up with a Master Plan to inform the public of schedule changes.


Brendan Matthews reported that the total number of in-service mechanical road calls for the month of August was Bus 49, Streetcar 6 and Paratransit 1.


Brendan Matthews reported that during the month of August the miles between mechanical failures system-wide were 12,779.


Brendan Matthews reported that the Bus Rodeo would take place on October 15, 2016 and this would be the first one in 5years.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that in order to shorten the meetings some reports were in the binders and would not be given. 


Justin Augustine stated that at next months meeting staff would give highlights of the ADA Compliance Report.

ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT

Deslie Isidore reported that the ADA Compliance Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders. 

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 


Kirsch Guillaume stated that he was a Delgado student and was asking the RTA to restore the Nashville Bus Line.

Kirsch Guillaume stated that there were 2 miles along the Magazine Bus Line, which is 16 minutes of walking time to get home, which leaves riders with no service and a lot of walking.


 Kirsch Guillaume stated that there was a section of Broadmoor that has no form of transportation and he was asking the RTA to investigate methods to connect Broadmoor with the rest of the RTA system and a new line connecting Broadmoor would create a lot of revenue for the RTA.

Kirsch Guillaume stated that he has public support from the residents in New Orleans and operators for a new line in Broadmoor.


Richelle Lee stated that some operators on the Broad route were not going down to the Chateau de Orleans Apartments and that’s why the Broad Route needed to go back to its original route.


Richelle Lee stated that the lift on bus No. 125 did not work and the operators were picking up the lift manually and she once assisted the operator with the lift.


In response to Richelle Lee, Justin Augustine stated that the grass cutting at the bus stops was the City of New Orleans responsibility and the RTA tries to help with the grass cutting in the worst areas around the City.


Richelle Lee stated that the grass needed to be cut at Chef Menteur and Dale.


James Guilbeau stated that the Franklin Route should be rerouted to N. Claiborne and terminate at Canal St. or cross Tulane Avenue.


James Guilbeau stated that the medical, nursing, and allied health schools were between Tulane and Poydras Avenues and the reroute that he was proposing would allow direct transfers to the Tulane bus.

James Guilbeau stated that the RTA should ask the Morial Convention Center why Station Stop No. 9 for the Riverfront Streetcar was not open.   He noted that the Convention Center was operating its own shuttle bus fleet during major conventions.

James Guilbeau stated that if the RTA was concerned about tourists, the RTA should put ticket vending machines at Canal Street and Carondelet Street and St. Charles Avenue and Common Street and work with the Convention Center to extend the Riverfront route up to Henderson Street.

James Guilbeau stated that the RTA should put posters in streetcars and buses for passengers that don’t have smart phones advertising that they could communicate with the RTA with ‘dumb phones” and he said that RTA has done great with social media.

James Guilbeau stated that the railroad requires a minimum vertical clearance of 22 feet for double stack container trains.  The streetcar trolley poles have a maximum extension of 18 feet.  Houston had to build a railroad overpass for the Green Line Extension.

Brenda Holmes stated that the Broad Buses needed to be split into 3 routes where the Broad Buses would travel to Michoud, Village De L’Est and Oak Island. 


Brenda Holmes stated that the RTA needed to work with the City of New Orleans in getting benches and shelters around the City.


Brenda Holmes gave the Board a list of locations where benches and shelters were needed around the City.

Brenda Holmes stated that the RTA needed to put more time on the transfers because at times the buses run late.


Brenda Holmes asked that the RTA not change the Louisa Line because that line was running beautifully.

Brenda Holmes stated that September 6, 2016, it was raining and on Bus Route 39 all buses were going toward Washington Avenue and no buses came back for over an hour.


Brenda Holmes stated that on September 8, 2016 Bus Route. 88 at St. Claude and Louisa there was nowhere to sit and she waited over an hour for the bus and the operator stated that the other bus was having issues.


Brenda Holmes stated that on September 14, 2016 at Bienville and Broad the buses went down to the end of the line and no buses came back for over an hour and she called Rideline and was put on hold for over 10 minutes and still got no answer.


Brenda Holmes stated that the City of New Orleans and the RTA needed to work together and have the passengers backs and place benches and shelters at bus stops so that passengers could have a place to sit.

Commissioner Roth asked that Justin Augustine get with the City Officials and get the benches at the proper locations.


Justin Augustine reported that the benches and the shelters were a problem and the RTA was trying to change the mandate that the City has for benches and shelters in different locations around the City.


Justin Augustine apologized to the riding public for not having adequate benches and shelters around the City.


Brenda Holmes thanked the RTA for correcting the issues that she previously had but the benches and shelters still needed to be handled.

Larisia Jones stated that she has a son and a brother that use the LIFT buses on a regular basis.

Larisia Jones stated that when she calls the Lift her hold time was 30 and/or 40 minutes and there were times when the number stays busy.


Larisia Jones stated that if the Lift bus comes too early and a passenger is not ready, the Lift bus leaves the passenger.


Larisia Jones stated that there were times where the passengers wait for over an hour before the Lift picks them up and she said that the customer service was horrible.


Larisia Jones stated that the operators should not take a job if they are not able to assist the passengers on the lift.


Larisia Jones stated that she tried to explain to the operator how her brother’s wheelchair locked and worked and the operator was very rude.


Larisia Jones stated that her brother was waiting in the rain for the Lift and the operator did not want to get out of the vehicle in the rain to assist her brother.


Larisia Jones stated that dealing with the Lift was very challenging for the passengers.


Commissioner Roth gave Larisia Jones Karen Wilson Sider’s information and she told her to contact Karen when she was having issues with the Paratransit Services.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Larisia Jones stated that the operators say that they can’t give their names to passengers.


Commissioner Roth advised passengers to get badge numbers and then staff could identify the operators by their badge numbers.

Commissioner Roth stated that the law is that if a passenger needs assistance and asks, the operators must assist the passengers.


Aloyd Ediaburgh stated that the women drivers were the worst.

Aloyd Ediaburgh stated that he knows that the RTA pays good money but these operators don’t want to assist the passengers.


Aloyd Ediaburgh stated that the operators don’t know how to deal with people.


Commissioner Roth stated that Aloyd Ediaburgh needed to be a subscription rider and that she would give him her number so that he could report anything that happens on the Lift bus. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOT TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to go into Executive Session at 12:12 a.m. on the matter of:
· Francis Falls, et al v. RTA, ET AL – USDC NO. 16-2499

· mITCHELL mIRAGLIA, ET AL V. RTA ET AL –USDC NO. 16-3347

· STEPHAN NAMISNAK V. RTA ET AL – USDC NO. 16-13792

Verbal Motion 16-049 was approved unanimously.
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to come out of Executive Session at 11:58 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 16-050 was approved unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of September 27, 2016 at 12:36 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 16-051 was approved unanimously.
